The President
The White House
1600 Pennsylvania Avenue NW
Washington, DC 20500

Dear Mr. President,

We know that you are, by virtue of your office, very busy. We also know that you are a patriot, with a keen sense of justice.

Therefore, we shall be brief, yet blunt, in hopes of having you as an ally in the reparation of one of the greatest damages, deliberately caused, by an American company to a professional category outside of North America.

Postalis, a postal employees' pension fund, with more than 140,000 participants, hired the Bank of New York - Mellon as its EXCLUSIVE trustee, in 2010.

Thee trustee, Mr. President, is the institution responsible for checking the compliance of ALL contracted financial transactions, which can only be fulfilled after their acquiescence.

By Brazilian law, but ALSO BY CONTRACT, BNY Mellon was responsible for ALL LOSSES that could be faced by Postalis, EVEN IF THEY DERIVED FROM CRIME.

Since 2010, Postalis faces losses of almost 10 billion Reais (US \$ 2.7 billion), from lawsuits filed in the years of 2014, 2015 and 2016 by the Board of Directors of the Fund, and in 2017 by the Prosecution Service of São Paulo, in the person of the Persecutor General, Mr. Luiz Lima.

The American headquarters of the BNY was aware of everything that was happening, since the "compliance" of its Brazilian branch ONLY REPORTED TO THE AMERICAN HEADQUARTERS. However, since the profit was great, they never complained.

Moreover, US legislation on subsidiaries of US companies abroad is extremely protective of the liability of its parent company. Thus, the Bank of New York has been evading its responsibilities regarding the damages caused.

Just as Brazilian companies were punished in the United States for losses caused to American investors, in a matter of reciprocity and justice, BNY Mellon must be compelled to compensate for the losses caused to the 140 thousand families of Brazilian mail carriers.

We appeal to you, Mr. President, to assist us in our endeavor against the Bank, which began in 2014 in Brazil and the following year in the United States.

Much has already been done by former Directors of Postalis when they went to Washington D.C. to report the facts to the American authorities, who have been helpful.





We are certain, Mr President, that your heightened sense of justice will lead you to embrace our cause.

Brazil did not refuse to compensate the American investor. It is unreasonable for the American Government to steer itself away from the responsibility of acting, as well, against American companies that, outside its territory, have hindered citizens of friendly countries.

Mr. President, we need your help. Please, help us.

Most respectfully,

Maria Inês Capelli Fulginiti Presidente da ADCAP Marcos Antônio Sant' Águida do Nascimento Diretor de Educação e Formação Sindical da FINDECT